Dear Mr. Fontaine,
 
I write this email on behalf of Chancellor Robert Khayat in response to your recent public records request sent to his office, which followed an earlier request, seeking documents regarding drug testing of University of Mississippi student-athletes since January 1, 2004.  
 
Under the Public Records Policy for Mississippi’s Institutions of Higher Learning as adopted by the IHL Board and under the Mississippi Public Records Act, the University must collect from you estimated copying charges and postage expenses in advance of complying with your request.  To that end, please forward to me a check for $40 made payable to the University of Mississippi.  After I receive and deposit your check, I will comply with your request.  If the actual charges exceed your pre-payment, I will invoice you when I send the documents responsive to your request.
 
For your information, several documents responsive to your request are “educational records” and thus may not be disclosed under the Family Educational Right to Privacy Act (“FERPA”).  
 
Regarding your request for information provided by prospective vendors in response to the University’s most recent request for proposals or bid solicitation, responsive documents contain third parties’ confidential proprietary commercial and financial information or trade secrets.  Before the University could produce this information to you, the University would have to provide these third parties notice and an opportunity to seek court protection for these records.  This could delay the University’s response and prove costly.  To facilitate timely response and prevent potential litigation, I respectfully suggest that you narrow your request to exclude such confidential and proprietary information.
 I look forward to hearing from you.
 Lee Tyner
University Attorney
University of Mississippi
662-915-7014

Scott,

Sending them electronically would not save time or money because I do not
have them in electronic form.  Limiting the request to the present vendor
may make responding to the request cheaper and quicker, but it may not
prevent delay altogether, as the present vendor would have the same rights
with respect to proprietary commercial information as prospective vendors.
I will have to check the terms of the contract and the contents of any
responsive documents to determine if we must provide the vendor notice prior
to our response.  Please let me know if you wish for me to proceed with your
request for the vendor we currently use.

Thank you for your patience.

Lee Tyner

